## NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL WORK SESSION FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 24, 2019

ATTENDANCE: Council members present – President Jane Gore, Councilmember Nancy Crocker and Councilmember Anna Hofstetter. Council members not present Vice-President Alisha Gredy and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Also in attendance – Utility Manager Sean Cassiday, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, Municipal Operations Consultant Dax Norton and Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young and Deputy Clerk-Treasurer Debbie Ferry.

## WORK SESSION - 4:00 pm

1) CALL TO ORDER by President Gore at 4:05pm.

## 2) 2020 BUDGET DISCUSSION

Clerk-Treasurer Young presented the draft amended budgets from the September 20<sup>th</sup> meeting. She presented the forms that are printed once she inputs all the funds into the Gateway State Budget System. Clerk-Treasurer Young explained the Notice to Taxpayers that will be published in the newspaper. She spoke about the healthy tax fund balances and explained that she was not anticipating any tax increase for 2020. The Council was in favor of advertising the budgets as presented.

Clerk-Treasurer Young asked that they work on the Water and Sewer Budgets after the November Election.

The Council scheduled a meeting on October 23<sup>rd</sup> at 6pm for the Demolition Ordinance.

## **ADJOURNMENT**

Councilmember Crocker made a motion to adjourn the work session. Councilmember Hofstetter seconded the motion. The work session was adjourned at 5:15 pm.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 9-24-19 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Jane Gore

Vice-President Alisha Gredy

Councilmember Nancy Crocker

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Dave Rudd

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K